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I hope you are all well as we head through November.  

It was an honour, as always to attend ceremonies across the Mevagissey and St 
Austell Bay Division on 11 and 12 November to mark Armistice Day and 
Remembrance Sunday, where we remember all those who paid the ultimate sacrifice 
for our country during times of conflict. 

The services were well attended, despite the poor weather, and I was pleased to lay 
wreaths on behalf of Cornwall Council at Pentewan and Mevagissey, lead the 
Armistice Day Service at Pentewan and read the list of the fallen at Mevagissey. 

Thank you to the Royal British Legion and to everyone involved with the organisation 
of the services across the country. 

I spent a lot of time during Storm Ciaran reporting flooding, fallen trees and various 
other highway issues, which Cormac promptly acted on to resolve. Thanks also to 
Biffa’s crews, who worked into the night in difficult conditions collecting rubbish and 
recycling on the Thursday and Friday when the weather was at its worst. 

Speaking of Biffa, along with Cornwall Council, they held a rubbish and recycling 
drop-in session at Pattern Hall last week, where members of the public were able to 
go along and ask questions about the upcoming waste and recycling changes. It was 
a useful event, and there will be more events locally as we get nearer to the changes 
taking place in January. In the meantime if anyone has any questions or concerns 
they would like to raise, they can do so by email at 
cornwallrecycles@cornwall.gov.uk 

I understand that Rhys met with Cllr Phillips regarding the flooding issues at 
Tregrehan Mills, and Simon Deverill will continue to provide updates on the various 
pieces of work being done as they proceed. 

Cormac have ordered chippings to put on various paths around Charlestown going 
towards Carlyon Bay and also back towards Porthpean Road and Holmbush. 
Hopefully these will be put down soon as the paths are getting a little soggy. 

On a Cornwall-wide note, street lights across the Duchy are to be turned off or 
dimmed during the early morning as part of a cost-saving and emissions reduction 
plan. 

Street lights be turned off or dimmed between the hours of 00:00 and 05:00 if it is 
safe to do so. 

The measures will be introduced alongside an ongoing plan to upgrade more than 
55,000 street lights with LED fittings by 2025, and will begin turning off or dimming 
street lights in some areas from this week. 

Lighting will remain in certain locations throughout the night for safety reasons, 
including traffic junctions, subways, pedestrian crossings, parts of town centres, 
areas with CCTV equipment, and entrances to hospitals and police stations. 



Other councils have not seen an increase in crime or road accidents when adopting 
similar schemes. 

As ever, should people need my assistance with anything, please contact me on 
07885 277670 or at cllr.james.mustoe@cornwall.gov.uk 


